CORPORATE SERVICES LEAD MEMBER BRIEFING

12TH NOVEMBER, 2001.

PRESENT:
Councillors Antrobus and Murphy

M. Brooks, K. Clare, A. Eastwood, J. Spink and

A. Westwood

J. Gosney, C. Griffiths and D. Simpson also attended

· Customer Services Monthly Update:-

· Performance and level of customer satisfaction improving

· Other authorities still visiting the C.C.C. latest one Tameside

· Mentoring on Pathfinder

· Citizen – progressing

· Security guard now employed at Elmstead – need for a corporate approach on security

· Call centre new services being developed

· Q Manager still not fixed

· Discussions ongoing to develop Salford software

· Web Manager due to start on 26th November

· Maura Brooks to produce further report on Salford Advance

· Alan Westwood reported that he had attended a meeting in London on 5th November, at which Alan Whitehead had issued a statement on Strategic Partnerships for Pathfinder and that he was to discuss with the Chief Executive the possibility of Salford submitting a B.P.R. application.

· Budget consultation – Councillor Antrobus referred to an article which had appeared in last weeks Advertiser and indicated that he was to seek a correction to the storey

· John Spink to provide Councillor Antrobus with a briefing note on the issue of appeals that Councillor Ullman had raised with Roger Bell

· Albion High School – proposals APPROVED

· Capital proposals – car park Tiger Moth Square – APPROVED

· Audit:-

· Submitted a summary of reports issued to Corporate Services since 21st May, 2001.

· Submitted details of the current work in progress relating to Corporate Services:-

· Alan Westwood to take the report on Media Relations to Directors meeting

· Report on Payroll to be submitted to this meeting when avaiable

· Energy Audit saved over £509k in 12 months, 30% of which was due to a reduction in consumption

· Report required on the impact on the environment

· Achieved re-accreditation this time with a higher score than before. Arrangements to be made for a Press Release to coincide with the presentation of the efficiency award on 6th December

· Reported on details of negotiations with N Power

· Lowry advising on outside consultancy

· Security at Wesley Street

· Alan Westwood to discuss at Directors meeting the whole question of security / confidentiality

· Mobile phones – E, Halton to let Councillor Antrobus have details of the total number of mobile phones used in the Directorate and the justification for their use

· Alan Westwood to attend the next meeting of Quality and Performance Scrutiny Committee to discuss e-mails

· APPROVED – Admin. Assistant Scale 5 (for 12 months) in the Police Consultative Team – subject to no cost falling on to Salford City Council

